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Resource Guide available upon request
Bronaugh R-VII School District
Creating opportunities through quality education.
Dear Bronaugh R-VII School District Families:

In a continuing effort to meet the needs of the community, the Bronaugh School District is offering  Bronaugh R-7 before and after school program for families needing a fun, caring, enriching and well supervised program for their children’s out –of-school time.  The after school program will begin this year and run through 2016-2017 school year with the assistance of a 21st Century Afterschool Grant. 
Increasingly, studies show that after school programs can make a difference and are a fundamental part of youth development.  We are happy to provide a program that keeps kids safe, helps working families, and can improve academic performance.

The after school program is designed to provide children with and enriching, nurturing, healthy, safe and fun environment.  The program’s focus is to enhance children’s self-confidence, respect for others, and sense of responsibility while promoting development of social, physical, cognitive, emotional and creative skills, which are needed in everyday life. The after school program includes activities that emphasize teamwork, leadership skills, academics and much more.  Examples of activities include STEM projects, science experiments, math enrichment, literacy group work, art projects, leadership games, character development, community service projects, and recreational games.  We hope to create an environment of fun, while implementing skills learned during the school day and developing knowledge of cultures and social talents.
This handbook will provide you with information regarding staff, programming, policies, and much more.  Please take a moment to read through it carefully, as we know your child’s experience in our program is important to you.   If you are interested in registering your child(ren), please contact the Program Director, Julie Forkner at (417) 922-3211, for more information.  Thank you for your cooperation and we look forward to serving you.

Facts about School Age Children
· Children’s activities outside school hours have a critical impact on school achievement and long-term successes.
· Studies show children who attend good school-age programs during time when their parents are working experience positive effects on development.
· Statistics show students who attend after school programs have better peer relations, emotional adjustments, grades and conduct in school than peers in other childcare arrangements.  These children have more learning opportunities, academic and enrichment activities.
· Over 28 million school age children have either their only parent or both parents working outside the home.
· Youth ages 10-16 who have a relationship with caring adults are 46% less likely to start using drugs and 27% less likely to start using alcohol.
· Children enrolled in academic after school programs, which include 20-30 hours of constructive learning, do better in school.
Bronaugh R-VII Afterschool Grant Program Goals
1.1 The percentage of students, in the aggregate and for each subgroup, who are at or above the proficient level in reading/language arts and mathematics on the Missouri Assessment Program (MAP. (Subgroups are gender, major racial and ethnic groups, English proficiency status, migrant status, students with disabilities, as compared to nondisabled students, economically-disadvantaged compared to students who are not disadvantaged.)
1.2 The percentage of students in the aggregate and for each subgroup who are at or above the proficient level in reading/language arts and mathematics on the state’s assessment. (Subgroups are gender, major racial and ethnic groups, English proficiency status, migrant status, students with disabilities, as compared to nondisabled students, economically-disadvantaged compared to students who are not disadvantaged.

1.3 The percentage of Title I Schools that make Adequate Yearly Progress.

2.1 By May 2017, 80% of targeted at-risk students will improve proficiency levels on district-wide assessments.
2.2 By May 2017, 75% of the students engaged in activities will demonstrate increased knowledge in core subjects as measured on pre and post tests.
2.3 By May 2017, all students in the activities will utilize technology resources and increase technology applications.

3.2            By May 2017, 50% of community will have accessed the services provided by the Afterschool Program.

3.1 By May 2017, 50% of parent’s technology skills will be improved to better job opportunities and achievement.

3.3         By May 2017, 50% of parents will attend Family Nights to build parental involvement in students' educational success

4.1 By May 2017, 100% of afterschool staff will attend required trainings to better student achievement.

4.2 By May 2017, 100% of afterschool staff will increase their professional knowledge so they may recognize and correct low student achievement.

4.3 By May 2017, 100% of afterschool staff will collaborate with regular-day teachers on a weekly basis and link afterschool activities to the district curriculum and the Missouri Show-Me Standards.

Funding Sources



21st Century Community Learning Center Grant

K-12 plus parent components

Local Partners

(renewable for five years)

[image: image2.wmf]
Mission Statement of after school program
The after school  program exits to provide a consistent environment for children after-school by providing structured, educationally enhancing programs and activities that are fun, engaging and age-appropriate.

Beliefs of after school program
We Believe…

…parents have an expectation for quality before and after school services.

…children should have the opportunity to apply skills learned in the school day in a safe, structured environment.

…children should have the opportunity to interact and create relationships with positive role models, in addition to school staff.

…after-school programs can be a vital link from school to home, and should provide consistency during this transition time.

Vision Statement of after school program
Our vision of the after school program is to…

…develop a positive, nurturing environment.

…implement educationally enhancing activities and games.

…provide children with guided opportunities for applying the characteristics of a leader.

…strive to provide a sound program with staff who utilize proactive techniques in order to provide security and structure.

After school Program Orientation
Enrollment in the Before and After School Program constitutes an understanding that you will abide by the policies listed in this parent handbook.

Goals of the Program

The  Before and After School Program will offer a variety of activities, which include:

· Literacy Activities—Promotes reading through reading aloud, listening to books on tape, writing & illustrating books, writing to penpals, publishing a school newspaper, and extension activities related to literature.
· Educational and Board Games—Encourages development of critical thinking, problem solving, math, language, and social skills.

· Art activities—Fosters creativity, freedom of expression, ability to follow directions, experimentation with a variety of media and also encourages development of basic fine motor skills.

· Tutoring/Homework Center—Provides a quiet, organized area where students can accomplish school assignments.  Staff members and tutors are available when needed.

· Math Activities—Gives the children the chance to increase their math skills through reinforcement of basic math skills, math games, financial education, and consumer math skills.
· Gross Motor Activities—Focuses on movement to help strengthen large and small muscle groups, coordinate actions, follow directions, and participate and cooperate in a group.

· STEM activities—for the older students and will include science, technology, engineering, and math activities.

All activities are presented as open-ended FUN activities, which encourage children to develop their organizational, critical thinking, conflict resolution, as well as their intellectual skills.  All children will be encouraged to learn and work comfortably with others.
Parent’s Expectations

1.  Their children are cared for in a safe, supportive environment.
2.  They may visit with the Director about concerns related to their child or the program.
3.  They will be told about any misbehavior on the part of their child, and to visit the Director in order to bring about improvement in the situation.
4.  They will be informed promptly if their child does not arrive at the program according to his/her enrollment information.
5.  The Director will contact you about program activities.
6.  The receive communication regarding the program.
7.  To have the opportunity to complete a yearly evaluation.
After school program Expectations of the Parents
1. Keep child’s records up to date.
2. Find alternate pick up arrangements in the event you are unable to pick up by 5:20p.m.
3. Pick up children on time as explained in the Handbook.
4. Follow the health policy as explained in the Handbook.
5. Contact the Director if their child will not be attending on a scheduled day.
6. Pay attention to any communications from the Director regarding their child’s behavior, and cooperate in efforts to bring about improvement in the situation.  Sign your child(ren) out daily at check-out table in the cafeteria.
7. Support staff with discipline situations.
8. Provide and emergency phone number.
Children’s Expectations of after school program
1.  To have a safe, supportive and consistent environment.

2. To use all the program equipment, materials and facilities on an equal basis.

3. To receive respectful treatment from adults and other children.

4. To have discipline that is fair.

5. To feel welcomed by staff and other children.

6. To experience success.

7. To have input on activities.

After school program Expectations of the Children

1.  Be responsible for their own actions.

2. Respect the school rules that guide them during the day and while attending the program.

3. Remain with after school program staff at all times.

4. Take care of materials and equipment properly and return them to their proper place when finished, or before taking out new equipment.

5. Use appropriate language and express emotions in an appropriate manner.

6. Treat staff and other children with respect.

7. To make choices and take responsibility for actions.

Contact Information
Bronaugh Schools


Phone # 417-922-3211

527 East 6th Street


Fax # 417-922-3308

Bronaugh, MO 64728




Superintendent



Lyle Best
Principal




James Frank
Director




Julie Forkner

Staff:
Sherry Brown

Sarah Morris

Whitney Hinkle

            Alexis Brown             Additional Bronaugh Staff as needed

Hours of Operation:
Monday thru Friday


          7:00-8:00 a.m.
Cafeteria
Monday-Friday 


          3:20-5:20 p.m.
Cafeteria (begin & end)

September 2                                                program opens for school year
April 24                                                         program closes for school year

Snow Days  
  


           program closed
School Not In-session

           program closed

Our schedule

Am
Monday - Friday –Enrichment/homework K-12-Alexis Brown
PM
Monday  - Literacy K-12– Sherry Brown, Alexis Brown, Whitney Hinkle
Tuesday –Technology K-12 – Sarah Morris, Whitney Hinkle
Wednesday –Science K-4 -Alexis Brown

                       STEM 5-12 -Sherry Brown

Thursday –Homework/Tutoring K-12 – Sarah Morris, Whitney Hinkle
Friday –Community Service, Arts & Crafts, Cultural, Character Ed/Leadership K-12 –Alexis Brown, Sherry Brown, Whitney Hinkle, Sarah Morris
Monday-Friday-Health & Fitness K-12-Alexis Brown, Whitney Hinkle, Sarah Morris, Sherry Brown

Daily Schedule

3:20-3:30 – Sign in, restrooms, and snacks

3:30-3:50 – Homework/reading
3:50-4:50– Activity Time
4:50-5:20- Physical Fitness/Health
5:20 – Sign out and prepare to go home
Advisory Board
The advisory board meets 3 times a year(summer, fall, winter)  The advisory board is made up of the staff, parents, patrons, students, administrators, local elected officials, and partners with the program.  
Morning Care
The Morning Care program is located in the cafeteria.  The program operates from 7:00 a.m. until school begins.  Students are required to enter through the main doors and sign-in at the cafeteria.  Students will be provided homework assistance, enrichment activities(puzzles, brain teasers, board games, etc.) and open library.
Overview of After-School Program

The after school program is located on the Bronaugh Schools Campus.  The after school program begins immediately when the school day ends and runs until 5:20p.m.  Students are required to come to the cafeteria and will be dismissed from the cafeteria.  Students remain on site for the majority of the time.  Several field trips and off campus events are planned throughout the school year.

After attendance is taken, the program begins with a provided snack and drink.  Students are asked to go to the restroom prior to snack, in order to wash their hands. Snack continues until homework begins.

Homework time is scheduled for 20 minutes each day.  During this time students who have homework are encouraged and supported in completing assignments.  There is no guarantee of homework completion, but staff do make this a daily goal.  Students without homework participate in educational activities (i.e. reading books, journal writing, educational games, workbooks, computer projects, and related activities).

After homework, children rotate in groups divided by age/grade through a variety of activities.  Elementary topics and examples for these activities may include:

· Community Service/Citizenship/Leadership (civics, communication, handling stress, making decisions, problem solving, goal setting, helping others, working together, etc.)

· Recreational Games (gym games, team sports, social games, etc.)

· Healthy Living (exercise, nutrition, positive thinking, self-esteem, teamwork, etc.)

· Arts & Culture (painting, world cultures/traditions, crafts, dance, celebrations, etc.)

· Science & Math (number games, animals, experiments, charts/graphs, etc.)

· Literacy (poetry, journals, storytelling, school newspaper, alphabet pictures, letters, pen pals, writing & illustrating books, etc.)

Middle School/High School programs may include additional activities such as:

· Homework Help—one hour each day will be dedicated to starting/completing homework.  Additional teachers will be employed for specific subject area assistance.  Students will be monitored as they work on homework and parents will receive information on progress if requested.  There is no guarantee that all homework will be completed during this time, although it is our goal.

· Technology—students will focus on technology through hands on activities.  Utilizing computers, video equipment, cameras, etc.  students will develop skills to enhance learning.

· Fitness—each afternoon, time will be spent walking then on Wednesdays large skillastics, skillastics basketball, hula hoops, zumba, team building games, presidential physical fitness skills, and many more.
· Study Skills—periodically, sessions will be held to improve test taking skills, organization, time management, note taking strategies, listening skills, and other related topics.

· Math/Science/STEM -students will participate in a variety of STEM-science, math, engineering games, projects, demonstrations and experiments.

· Team Activities—students are engaged in team building/leadership games that foster community among peers.

All activities, elementary or secondary, have an educational objective, masked within a hands-on activity or game.  We strive to create an environment where children can apply concepts learned in school and practice skills, while having fun at the same time.  Many of our activities focus around social skills and learning to work with others.  At any time, parents may ask staff to view activity plans.  Children are expected to participate in all activities.  Staff members do encourage children to participate and are trained to implement each activity in a positive, engaging manner.

Activity schedules will vary as the year goes along.  Activities will also rotate from active to non-active, as children respond to the time of day.  In order to obtain a realistic view of the program, parents are encouraged to visit at different times.  Picking up your child at the end of the program may only allow parents to see end of the program activities, which may include some free time or gym games, as lesson plans are completed and attendance becomes less.

Students are encouraged NOT to bring personal games, CD players, toys, etc. to the after school program, as staff members will not be responsible for lost, stolen or traded items.  Students will have designated space to keep belongings, but they are not able to keep items locked.  In the event a personal items becomes a distraction to the program or to other children, staff members may take the item and return it to the parent upon pick-up.  Parents are encouraged to visit the program at any time, although they must enter through the main office and sign-in as a visitor to obtain a badge.  Students are NOT encouraged to bring money for the snack machine as a nutritious snack is provided.
Attendance 
If your child will not be attending after school because of a scheduled appointment, vacation or other planned absence, please notify staff well in advance. If your child is ill, or being picked up early from school, please request that the school office staff put a notice of the child’s absence in the directors mailbox. Absences without prior notification may be mistaken for a missing child, and cause unnecessary concern and time searching for the child. If a child does not arrive at the program as intended staff members will utilize the following procedures: 

1) check with school office staff/ teacher for absence 

2) contact the parent using the numbers listed on the enrollment form 

3) contact emergency numbers listed on the enrollment form 

4) contact the Sheriff’s Office if the child is deemed “missing” from after school (*the Director and principal/superintendent may be involved at this level). 

We encourage you to let your child attend on a regular basis to get the full benefits of our afterschool program.  We also ask that you pick your child up at the end of the program each day so they may participate in each of the activities.  Please let the Director know of attendance changes as soon as possible.  
Failure to comply with attendance policies may result in termination of your child’s enrollment in the after school program. 
Sign-In and Sign-Out Procedures
The following policies have been developed using feedback from school administrators, parents and Bronaugh staff to maintain the safest environment possible for your student(s).After school has been dismissed, all students enrolled in the program must sign-in and be supervised during their time on campus.  All students sign-in and out in the cafeteria.  All students in grades 5th and younger must be signed by their parent or legal guardian.
Pickup Policy
Students may be picked up by authorized adults or siblings in grades 7-12.   Authorized adults include parents, guardians, or any person designated in advance on the student registration form. Being that the after school program is open later in the evening than regular school; we do not allow students in grades K-5 to walk home from our program. Only siblings who are in 6th grade-High school are allowed to check out younger students and must be listed as a pick up person on the list.  Please check with director regarding sibling pick-ups to ensure younger student safety.
Designated Adults/students are required to sign each participant out on the daily roll call sheet. Staff may ask for a picture I.D. if they are unfamiliar with any authorized adult signing a participant out. Neither students nor staff are permitted to meet parents or authorized adults at their car or bring the sign-out sheet to and from the car. If an adult 
picking up a student appears impaired, staff may suggest someone be called to drive both adult and child home. Please be aware that in order to protect staff and the students, staff may notify authorities if such a request is refused.
Staff is not responsible for custodial disputes. Students will be released to any adult authorized on the registration form. If a family situation arises, please update student registration forms.
Late-Pick-Up at school 
Call the office if there is an emergency.  2nd time without notice will result in a loss of the program until the advisory board meets.  3rd time and your child will be removed from the program for the remainder of the year.  If no one can be reached by 6:30p.m. the school will call the sheriff’s office to pick up the child from school.
Behavior & Guidance
Guidelines for Behavior include:

Always Try Your Best

Make Good Choices

Be Considerate and Respectful

Stay in Control

Have a Positive Purpose

Program staff members are trained in positive strategies for preventing and managing inappropriate behavior.  In addition, staff members are trained to communicate with parents/guardians regarding behavior through Incident Reports, and Verbal Feedback.
Incident Reports are longer forms utilized to document a more severe incident related to a specific child.  Staff members are also encouraged to talk with parents on a regular basis, as we recognize that parents know their children best.

All Bronaugh School rules apply to the programs.  

Should a concern arise regarding a child’s behavior/needs, parents will be contacted to discuss/review the situation.  Staff will utilize a variety of appropriate interventions to address the inappropriate behavior.  If inappropriate behavior should continue, or if a child’s behavior becomes unsafe for him/her self or others, he/she may be suspended temporarily or permanently from the program.  


If the incident is non-violent (no hitting or physical contact) then a warning will be issued, a 2nd offense will result in LOP (loss of privilege) and parents will be called and the child will be removed from the program until the Advisory Board meets to determine if the removal will be permanent or when the child will be allowed to return.  The Advisory Board meets 3 times a year.  If a child returns to the program and a 3rd offense occurs—the child will be removed from the program for the remainder of the year.


If the incident is violent (hitting, biting, physical contact, defiance of authority) then the parents will be called and the child will not be allowed to return to the program.

Any child removed from the program for any length of time will not be allowed to go on any field trips or off campus trips.

If a child’s behavior takes away from the needs of the other children parents will be notified and the children will be removed from the program.
Bronaugh Bus Rules apply if there is a need for services and the driver has problems with a child, the parents will be notified and the child will not be allowed to ride.  A route will be established if a need arises.

In the event a parent is contacted to come and pick up his/her child due to behavioral concerns, the parent must make arrangements to come to the program as soon as possible, as we do not have “in-school suspension” areas or enough staff to provide a one-on-one ratio. Temporary suspensions may be from 1 to 30 days of the regular program.

In addition, if a child’s needs are greater than can be met in a staff to child ratio of 1:15, this program may not be a suitable option for after-school care.  The after school program will utilize school resource officer and Vernon County Sheriff’s office in the event a law is broken during the after school program.

If a child is in in-school suspension or suspended from school during the regular day, they are not permitted to participate in after school program.  Staff members are not permitted to discuss children, other than your own, with you in regards to behavior or any other aspect of the after school program—just as staff are not permitted to discuss your child with other parents/guardians of children in after school program.  Please note that policies and procedures are consistent for all children enrolled in after school programs.

Behavior & Mutual Respect Policy

After school program staff will do all we can to ensure the environment of our site is one in which staff and children are made to feel safe and respected. Any child, staff, or parent who continuously shows lack of respect for others through their words or actions, may be asked to leave the program. We ask parents to work with us in ensuring that each child understands the importance of mutual respect and that this policy is there for their benefit as well as others.
Child Health 
After school program recognizes that a child’s health/ immunization information is kept current at the school and it is not necessary to duplicate these records. Although, parents are asked to include allergies, special diets, and/or emergency health information on our enrollment forms. 

Parents may be called in the event a child becomes sick and is not able to participate in our regularly scheduled activities. A child who becomes ill will be separated and the parent will be contacted immediately to come for him/her. For the protection of all children in our program, your child may not return to school or after school program within 24 hours from the time they are picked up with the following symptoms: 
• Intestinal disturbance accompanied by diarrhea or vomiting 

• Fever 

• Any rash 

• Discharge from the eyes/ears or profuse nasal discharge 

• Symptoms of possible communicable disease (such as sniffles, red eyes, sore throat, headache and abdominal pain with fever, cough, body aches, chills and fatigue) 

We ask that you keep your child at home if he or she has Head lice or scabies, until properly treated and all nits removed

Due to budgetary, staffing and programmatic restrictions, after school program does not maintain a school nurse or other health professional on staff. Regular/on-going medication will not be administered on site and arrangements with the school nurse must be made. 

Temporary medications for specific health conditions (i.e. asthma) will only be administered on an emergency basis. 

Children may not keep medications in their possession without a doctor’s written permission turned in advance to the after school staff members with an authorization form. 

After school staff members are NOT allowed access to the medication administered at school. 

With safety as a major priority, we recognize that at times children will get minor scrapes, bruises, etc. during our program. To address this issue, each site is equipped with first aid supplies. Staff utilize Reports, which are short forms used to communicate information regarding minor injuries to parents, how it was handled and the care your child received. All staff members are trained in handling minor emergencies, but are not necessarily certified in first-aid care. All staff members will be trained in CPR/ First Aid/ Defibrillator. 

In the event that a child receives an injury to the head, eyes or ears, parents will be contacted immediately to notify them of the situation. Should the child experience any changes in behavior, signs of dizziness, headaches, nausea, staggering, bleeding from the eyes/ ears, difficulty breathing, vomiting or similar, 911 will be called. 

In the event a child soils his/her clothes, parents/ guardians will be contacted to come and pick up the child immediately. The after school program does not keep extra clothes on site. If this is a continual issue the child may be removed from the program.

All staff members are trained in recognizing and reporting child abuse and neglect. This reporting is required by law should the staff member have cause to believe that a child's physical or mental health or welfare has been adversely affected by abuse, neglect, or is a victim of indecency with a child by any person. The call is typically made immediately, but must be made no later than 48 hours after the hour the staff member first suspects that the child has been or may be abused or neglected, or is a victim of indecency with a child. After school staff members may not delegate to or rely on another person to make the report.
 Emergencies/ Inclement Weather
In the case of inclement weather and Bronaugh R-VII Schools closes, after school will also be closed. If the weather begins to worsen throughout the day and road conditions are poor, we ask that you pick up your child up as soon as possible. This will allow our staff to also get home safely, before the conditions are not suitable for driving. 

Staff members are trained in basic emergency procedures and follow the Bronaugh R-VII School District reference tool for handling crisis. Monthly fire and tornado drills are conducted at each site, in addition to semester lock-down drills.  Should the electricity go out during after school, staff members are trained to move children into a lighted area and continue the program.  Parents will only be called to pick up their child(ren) early, should the facilities be deemed unsafe.
Enrollment 
After school program does not discriminate against applicants on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, religion, or disability status. 

Enrollment forms for students in grades K-12 are collected at the main office and parents will be contacted to confirm start date. All forms must be completed prior to student attendance.  Staff will ask parents throughout the year to check forms for current information. Although, it is the responsibility of the enrolling parent to update the form should any changes occur in phone/work/or other information. 

The parent who enrolls the child in the after school program, and signs the enrollment form, has the right to list who can and cannot pick up the child from the program. In the case of shared custody or visitation rights, we must have a copy of the court document. Corrections or additions to the form must be made in writing by the person who originally completed the form. 

All persons allowed to pick up the child must be listed on the enrollment form, Staff members will not allow a child to leave with a person who is not listed on the form. In the event a person not listed arrives to pick up a child, we will call the parent listed. 

Authorized persons may pick up children at any time once the program starts, using the west cafeteria doors of the school. Parents may need to present picture identification (driver’s license or similar) in order to pick up their child. Authorized persons must sign the child out before leaving. 

If a parent or other authorized person arrives at the after school program smelling of alcohol or exhibiting erratic behavior, staff members will not release the child to that person. Staff members are instructed to contact the sheriff’s office.
Fees
We have adopted a sliding fee scale as follows, based on free/reduced lunch application $0-free/month, $5-reduced/month, $10-full/month.  The fee for children is per month per child. This is to be paid when enrollment forms are turned in or at the beginning of each month.
 Field Trips
To broaden each child’s experience we occasionally go off site. Participation in field trips will be based on attendance and behavior.  Parents will be notified in advance of up-coming field trips and permission slips will be required for children to attend the trip.  Buses used by the program for field trips will be Bronaugh School buses.  All the relevant information will be on the permission slip.

Parents are encouraged to accompany children on field trips, where space permits they will be allowed to ride the buses as chaperones. Children in 3rd grade and under are required to have a parent attend all field trips. However, the following rules for parents on field trips will apply:  No profanity, No smoking, No Drugs or Alcohol, Dress in accordance with school district policies for adults, No verbal abuse of staff, children or public and parents will be responsible for their children on the field trip.
Personal Belongings 
Children’s personal belongings (i.e. backpacks, books, coats, etc.) must be cleared from the program area after each day. Any personal property which remains will be taken to the school’s lost and found box. Although after school staff members attempt to help children stay organized, the program cannot be responsible for lost personal property. Children are discouraged from bringing personal toys, money, or other items not necessary for school activities.
Snack Program

After School Child Care Snack program is run in conjunction with the National School Lunch Program.  All students enrolled in the after school program will receive a daily snack based on the following guidelines.

	Snack Program
	Children  

1 and 2 years
	Children 

3 through 5    years
	Children  

6 through 18 years 6

	(Select 2 different components from the 4 listed)
	 
	 
	 

	Milk, fluid
	1/2 cup
	1/2 cup
	1 cup

	Meat or meat alternate 4
	1/2 ounce
	1/2 ounce 
	1 ounce

	Juice or fruit or vegetable 5
	1/2 cup
	1/2 cup
	3/4 cup

	Bread and/or cereal, enriched or whole grain 

Bread or 
Cereal: Cold dry or 
Hot cooked
	                             

1/2 slice 
1/4 cup 1
1/4 cup
	  

1/2 slice
1/3 cup 2
1/4 cup
	  

1 slice 
3/4 cup 3
1/2 cup


1 1/4 cup (volume) or 1/3 ounce (weight), whichever is less.  2 1/3 cup (volume) or 1/2 ounce (weight), whichever is less.  3 3/4 cup (volume) or 1 ounce (weight), whichever is less.  4 Yogurt may be used as a meat/meat alternate. You may serve 4 ounces (weight) or 1/2 cup volume) of plain, or sweetened and flavored yogurt to fulfill the equivalent of 1 ounce of the meat/meat alternate component. For younger children, 2 ounces (weight) or 1/4 cup (volume) may fulfill the equivalent of 1/2 ounce of the meat/meat alternate requirement.  5Juice may not be served when milk is served as the only other component.  6It is recommended that older children (ages 13-18) be offered larger portions
Staffing
The after school program maintains a 1:15 ratio of staff to children in the program.  The Director is included in this ratio.  The Director is your main point of contact and oversees the program and staff on site.  Staff members work directly with the small groups of children and implement activities.  The office will be staffed until 4:30 p.m. each day.  However, phones are available by all staff members.  

All staff members receive a criminal background check and are subject to drug testing.  All staff members hold a paraprofessional classification, college hours, substitute teaching certificate and/or teaching certificate.   
Staff Communication 

The after school program welcomes your feedback and input. All questions and concerns regarding the After school program should be addressed with the Director (417-922-3211). 

The after school program is not a licensed day-care and has received exemption from the governance of Child-Care licensing. It is associated with Bronaugh R-VII School District and is operated by Bronaugh R-VII School District employees; therefore, the after school program is governed by the regulations of the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education. 
During after school program hours the employee is under the supervision of the Director.  All staff should follow the established chain of command as follows:

1. Staff member

2. Director

3. Principal

4. Superintendent

5. Bronaugh Board of Education
Program Communication
 Monthly newsletters will be distributed to parents and students. The school website will be kept up to date as a form of communication with parents, students, staff, and patrons of the community.  All information regarding the afterschool program will be available upon request from the Director.
Additional Program Information:

Parent education meetings, opportunities for parents to utilize school facilities, parent information sessions, family nights, adult classes, etc. will all be part of this program. Information will be provided monthly on the parent activities.  Evaluations of the program are also available-on the website and if written please request it from the director.  
Document List:

· Enrollment Form with Medical Release
· Permission for Child to Leave

· Parent written, Child Health Statement

· Photo and Media Release

· Examples of a Field Trip Form
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